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YOUNG MEN’S BIBLE CLASS 
The young (emphasis on young) men of the church formed a Bible Class in June 1909, which met every Sunday morning at 10 o’clock, with Henry D. Curr as President. Initially it was called The ‘Young Men’s Class for Bible Study and Devotion’ and in 1910 it was called the ‘Young Men’s Morning Class’, but later it was simply the ‘Young Men’s Bible Class’.

As well as the Sunday morning meeting, they supplemented the Chapel’s main open-air outreach at the corner of South Charlotte Street and Princes Street, by holding their own open-air meeting at the corner of Castle Street and Princess Street, aiming at young men who were passing, it was reckoned, at 150 a minute. The Sunday meetings were well supported and the organisers were encouraged.

Annual report for 1909 - the year’s work.

‘The primary purposes of the class are Bible Study and the culture of the devotional life. By these two means it is hoped to educate and train young men for more efficient service for God.  During the year the studies have been principally in the Epistle to the Philippians, and the Book of the Acts.  The members of the class have expressed in various ways their appreciation of their studies, and it is evident that these have aroused new interest in the work of God and a corresponding desire for prayer and advancement in the Christian life. The Class meets at 10 o'clock each Lord’s Day morning in the hall below the Chapel, and is presided over by Mr Henry D. Curr. The number on the roll is 30, with an average attendance of 18. During the summer open-air services have been conducted by the young men at Castle Street corner every Sabbath evening, and these have been signally blessed of God to the conversion of others.’

The syllabus for the summer of 1910 was to study the Epistle to the Hebrews. All young men of the congregation were invited, and they still met in the lower hall every Sunday morning at 10 a.m. The syllabus for October 1910, starting Sunday 2 October, was the ‘Minor Prophets’. In 1912, they met in a room in the Synod Hall at 10 a.m. on Sundays.  The response was ‘encouraging’ under the leadership of Mr Curr.
 

When the new building was opened in 1912, they met in the Men’s Room in the Lower Hall, not in the Upper Hall, at 10 a.m. on Sundays. The Annual Report for 1912, called them the ‘Bible Class for Young Men’. ‘Under the strenuous leadership of Mr Curr, this work has been carried on throughout the year with deepening interest and increasing success.’

Lads and young men – Sunday 10 a.m., Mr. Curr. ‘From such classes, preachers and missionaries have come. It may mean a sacrifice, but it is worth it.’
 There was real blessing and increased numbers in October / November 1913, with Mr Curr leading. They were recruiting for new members – still Mr. Curr in leadership in 1915.  The last noted reference is ‘encouraging’ in 1916.
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